New Vienna City Council Meeting
March 1, 2022

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the Public Hearing on the Budget at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Jim Naber, and Jake Lehman, Dave DuBois, TJ Kloser, Kathy Engelken 
	Kloser made the motion to approve the agenda for March 1, 2022, seconded by DuBois.
	The clerk reported that there were no comments written or verbal regarding the budget. Motion from Kloser to close public hearing and open regular meeting, seconded by Lehman. Ayes-all.
Lehman made the motion to approve the consent agenda that consisted of minutes from the last meeting, bills, financial reports. Second by DuBois.
	RESOLUTION APPROVING THE BUDGET FOR FY22/23 was made on a motion from Naber, second By Engelken. Ayes-all.
	Mike Neuhaus stated that the city had an issue with ice at the lift station and lagoons, Krapfl Const was here to break the ice this past week to get flow moving. The council discussed the possible need to raise water and sewer rates due to the continued increase of supplies and operating the systems. Discussion included flat rate fee or a percentage increase. The topic was tabled until the next meeting in April. 
	The council has decided to not go with the GEO Goldfinch GIS mapping system now.
	The council and Mayor discussed the Hometown Program through ECIA and the advantages of the city partaking in this program. The city would be looking at residents to help with this committee. 
	The Liquor license for the New Vienna Athletic Assoc. and the New Vienna Picnic Assoc. was approved on a motion from Kloser, second by DuBois, Ayes-all.
	Building permit for Randy Lansing on new home construction was approved on a motion from Lehman, second by Engelken. Ayes-all.
	The council discussed the possibility of getting a loader for the city and trading in the skid loader. Reviewed quotes from Helle Equipment and John Deere. The council will be looking at the City of Farley’s loader as they have the model we are looking at. This will be discussed again at the April meeting.
	The other topics the council discussed in non-action items were: Naming the community center so there is no confusion that this is separate from the Fire Department. Planters by the new city signs and the washout in the ditches. Kloser will talk to the garden club on the planters.
Sparky Lukan was present to discuss again the generator for the city, the fire department is trying to sell the diesel generator and will be putting money towards a new one if the city will be getting one. Mike Neuhaus stated that he has contacted suppliers and there are no new quotes from them as they do not know if they can get one in.
Mike Lehman present to talk about paving the street by 4 J Fence and the need to have the city acquire more land for development.
	There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Kloser, second by DuBois at 6:48pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

